Hello Zone I Fellow Treasurer's!!!! HAPPY HALLOWEEN

Hope you all received the invitation to our Annual Christmas Party/Zone meeting December 2nd...

If you can, RSVP as soon as you know if you can come.

We thought we would have it early in the month as so many of us are completely booked up for

December. I would like to see everyone there! We will have games, prizes and lots of fun.

Please bring a uni sex gift for the gift exchange.

I wanted everyone to be thinking about subjects or issues to discuss at our Zone meetings, please let me know. I can bring in educators if needed. These zone meetings are to help you in the operation of your office. We network and that is really important to get more than one opinion of how things operate. When networking, you might discover something you never even thought about! I know this has really helped me. Zone I have always been a close knit group and let's continue that tradition. We are stronger together! We have so many new Treasurers' that is such a great asset to our organization and I am thrilled to see the enthusiasm.

If you have any concerns, again, let me know.

IF there is anything happening, such as a death, birth, wedding, retirement, or health issue, please let me know for I can let our group know. Drop them a card, text, or email to let them know you're thinking about them. I know personally this helps in difficult times.



Brent Williams (Johnson Co) will be having knee replacement on December 6<sup>th</sup>.

Shelly Friends (Pope Co) husband Michael is having Back surgery Mid December.

Andy Lopinot (St Clair Co) is getting married.

Have a Great Day!

Donna Masterson/ Wayne County Treasurer/ Zone I Chairman